Little Explorers Playgroup Newsletter Autumn Term (1) 2022
Term dates and other important dates:
· Thursday 1st September – Playgroup re-opens
· Friday 14th October – Finish for half term
· Monday 24th October - Re-open after Half Term

· Friday 16th December – Finish for Christmas Holidays
Welcome back to St Peters/Little Explorers after the summer holidays and a big welcome to all of our new children and their families who are starting this term. This newsletter is put onto Tapestry at the beginning of each half term and will contain valuable information for you all to read. Any vitally important information that needs to be notified straight away will be sent by text message so please ensure we do have up to date phone numbers. It would be great to know what you have been up to over the summer so could you please upload any photos that you wish to share with us onto Tapestry so we can talk to your child about this when they come back.
Pick up and Drop Off: Pick up and drop has worked so well with parents dropping off at the gates so we are continuing with this practice at the start of this new term, although if a child is particularly distressed, we will allow parents into the setting to settle the child if they wish too. We understand that this may be quite upsetting for new parents but we will keep in contact with you by telephone or text for the first few days to tell you how your child is settling. New children will be allowed a comfort toy if they require one from home but we ask that returning children do not bring toys into the setting at all as they get lost or other children want to play with them.
Pick up time has now gone back to our original time of 2.45pm and parents will still need to wait outside the black gates for us to bring your children out to you. Please make sure that you are on time as late pick up fees will be charged.

Playgroup Fees: Please remember that these fees need to be paid by the 1st of each month. There is a charge for late payment, see invoice for more details.
Our current Policies: Our current policies are all on our Facebook page and on Tapestry for you to read. These include policies such as our safeguarding policy, behaviour management policy and our health and safety policy.
Little Explorers Facebook: We have a closed Facebook page that you can access if you wish. This will have photos on it of our different settings and activities the children have accessed. It also has information on there they we think may be of interest to you. If you have Facebook please ask to be added to the group.
Lunch Boxes: Lunch boxes must be named and any bottles of water should be clearly labelled.  Please make your child’s lunch as self-sufficient as you can. We will help your child with their lunch if necessary but if you can peel oranges or give them yogurt they can open by themselves the staff would be very grateful. Please remember your child should only be bringing water into playgroup and not any form of squash or other drink. Your child will also be offered milk or water at snack time.
Back packs: Back packs should be brought with the minimum in them. A change of shoes and clothes is all they need unless they re still in nappies, where we will require nappies, wipes and nappy bags. Nappy cream must be signed in as with all medicinal creams etc and must be handed to your child’s key person.
Key Person: Your child will have a named key person who will be responsible for the learning and development of your child. They will call you in the first two weeks to have a chat about your child to either catch up if you an existing parent or to introduce themselves if you are a new parent. Building a relationship with your key person is vitally important to us so we will make sure that you are always able to speak to either your key person or another member of staff whenever you need to. Jane will be available in the mornings if you want to wait and have a chat outside and staff will be available to come out and talk to you if you just ask. We can also arrange bookable appointments with your key person if you need to talk about anything confidential or need a longer period of time to talk. If at any time you have any worries or concerns then please give us a call.
We will be arranging dates for stay and play sessions where parents/carers will be able to come into playgroup to play with their child for up to an hour and see their key person. These days will be different days of the week so hopefully there will be a date for all parents to attend if they wish. 
Outside Shoes: Please ensure that your child has shoes for inside and outside of playgroup. Please put the shoes in your child’s backpack and we will help the children with these when they need to change them.  
Medicine at playgroup: Your child is unable to come to playgroup if they have had Calpol or any other sort of pain relief medicine.  We can only accept children into playgroup who are well enough to come to playgroup without medicine.  
Safeguarding: Please ensure we have up to date information, including changes of address, telephone number and emergency contacts. If you are worried about any safeguarding issues then please do not hesitate to ring us or ask to speak to us at the beginning or end of the session.
30 Hours Funding: 30 hours funding is now available for eligible families. You must check your eligibility each term to claim for the upcoming term. If you think you may be eligible and wish to claim access the website on www.childcarechoices.gov.uk. If you are given a code it is then eligible for the following term. To claim for the Autumn term you must have applied by the end of August.
Playgroup Spaces for September: If anyone knows of parents that wish their child to begin playgroup in September please ask them to ring the playgroup, Our telephone number is 07896496403.
Finally, we will do everything we can to ensure that your child has an amazing time at playgroup, If you have any questions or want to speak to any of us please do not hesitate to call or speak to Jane at the end of the day when you pick up your child, you may just have to wait a couple of minutes until the other children have gone.  
Best wishes 

 Alison, Jane, Nathalie, Sam, Karolina, Carlie, Sadie and Aimee xx
